
Written Response for Legislative Hearing
March 28, 2019

I am the owner of 2140 Bayard Avenue (08-28-23-44-0053) and am contesting the $69.95 

Delinquent Trash Bill assessment on these grounds:

1. I am not legally obliged to pay the original invoice; I have no written or oral 

contract with Aspen Waste Systems, Inc., nor have I used its services. The invoice’s 

October 4, 2018 due date occurred before Chapter 220 became effective on October 10, 

2018 (Exhibit A).

2. The City of St. Paul has no statutory or common-law authority to enter into a 

contract with any entity and bill someone else. I am not a party to the City’s contract with 

St. Paul Haulers, LLC, (Exhibit B) and am not liable for the City’s commitments to the 

haulers.

3. The City must issue the original invoice before exercising its assessment 

authority under Minn. § Stat. 443.29.  Section 443.34 clearly states that “The activity 

[rubbish disposal] herein authorized shall be considered a public utility.” Section 443.33 

requires that: 

 “Rates charged and collected, including compensation for work under 

contract, shall be deposited in a fund separate and distinct from any and 

all other city funds, to be designated “Rubbish Disposal Fund” which shall

be a continuing fund to which shall be credited all receipts, and to which 

shall be charged all costs, principal or current, incident to such activity.” 
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Section 443.29 requires that:

“The rates for rubbish disposal shall be a charge against the premises 

from which rubbish is collected, and the owner, lessee, or occupant of 

the premises, or against any or all of them, and any claim for unpaid 

rates charged or rentals which have been   properly   billed to the 

occupant of the premises … may be certified to the county auditor with 

the taxes against such property served, and shall be collected as other 

taxes are collected. Payment of delinquent rentals shall be credited to 

the fund as are   current funds   for that purpose.” (Emphasis added)

The City’s contract with St. Paul Haulers, LLC, clearly states that the haulers 

are independent contractors and not “agents, representatives or employees of 

the City” (Section 6.1).

4. Chapter 220 was “suspended in its operation” when the City Council passed 

Resolution 18-1922 on November 154, 2018 (Exhibit C). 

Sincerely,

Peter K. Butler
2140 Bayard Avenue
St. Paul, MN 55118
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Exhibit A. Ordinance 18-39 became effective after the Payment Due Date
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Exhibit B. Peter K. Butler is not a party to the City’s Contract

Exhibit C. Chapter 220 was suspended on November 14, 2018
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